by the Executive Board to provide additional income for the publication of North Carolina Libraries.

SIDNEY HOLMES, Secretary

NOTICE ON AMENDMENTS TO BY-LAWS

At the meeting of the Executive Board of the North Carolina Library Association in Greensboro on June 24, 1943, an amendment to the By-Laws of the North Carolina Library Association was approved for recommendation to the Biennial Meeting of the Association to be held in Charlotte. This action would increase the dues for membership in the North Carolina Library Association from \$1.00 per year to \$1.50 per year. The increase is being recommended